
City Council – Action Request Form 

Date: May 10, 2021 

To: Mayor, Mayor Pro Tempore, and Members of the City Council 

From: 

Damon Dequenne, Assistant City Manager 

Robert Prestwood, City Engineering 

Jerry Bates, Purchasing Director 

Council Action Requested: 
  
Resolution Awarding Contract for Concrete Streets Replacement (West Ward) 

Strategic Focus Area: Quality Transportation  

Strategic Objective: Improve Integrated Road Network 

Strategic Plan Action Item: No 

Key Work Item: Yes 

Summary of Information:  

The City has several streets that were built with concrete having substandard curbs and gutters.  

Subsequent resurfacing with asphalt has left them with inadequate gutters to drain stormwater 

and the thin layer of surface asphalt is continually eroding. The proposed work includes the 

removal of the existing concrete and asphalt pavement, drainage improvements, utility 

improvements, and the installation of a new asphalt, and curb and gutter. This project will 

rehabilitate five streets listed below:  

 Arbor Road - From Robinhood Road to County Club Road 

 Bitting Road -  From Club Park Road to Westview Drive 

 Fairfax Drive - From Windsor Road to dead end 

 Lynn Avenue - From Windsor Road to Greenwich Road 

 Windsor Road - From Plymouth Avenue to Fairfax Drive 

 

The City advertised bids for the Concrete Streets Replacement project, a 2018 G.O. Bond 

project, with bid opening Tuesday, April 27, 2021.  Below is a summary of bids offered: 

 

 City/State Base Bid 

 Sharpe Bros., A Division 

  of Vecellio & Grogan, Inc. Greensboro, NC $4,396,253.46 

 JSmith Civil, LLC Goldsboro, NC 5,689,381.16  

 Triangle Grading & Paving, Inc. Greensboro, NC 7,463,389.00 

 

 Committee Action:  

Committee Finance 5/10/2021 Action Approval 

For Unanimous Against  

Remarks: 



Sharpe Bros., A Division of Vecellio & Grogan, Inc. has agreed to the goals established for this 

project of 6% with minority owned businesses and 4% with women owned businesses; therefore, 

it is recommended that a contract for the Concrete Streets Replacement project per bid 

specifications be awarded to Sharpe Bros., A Division of Vecellio & Grogan, Inc., the low bidder 

meeting specifications, in the estimated amount of $4,396,253.46. 

 

M/WBE comment:  This project was advertised on the City and HUB websites, with several 

electronic plan rooms, and 21 contractors were notified directly of this opportunity.  Notifications 

were also sent to all local M/WBE and regional HUB and DBE businesses.  See Exhibit A for a 

complete list of businesses that were notified the bidding opportunity and the low bidder’s 

Workplace Demographics form. 


